
Chartered Clubs NZ South Island Mixed Pairs Golf Tournament 

Delegate Meeting Minutes 

Held at the Ashburton RSA 4th June 2022 at 6pm 

Maurice Nutura, Canterbury area Clubs NZ delegate, chaired the meeting and welcomed delegates.  

Present: John Cullen (Waimea), Barry Stringer (Hornby WMC), Raylene Adler (Hornby WMC), Rhona 

Millar (IWMC), Raylene Leith (IWMC), Trish Cates ( Ashburton MSA), Paul Hughes (Kaiapoi WMC), 

Ron Adams (Kaiapoi WMC), Brent Smith (Ashburton MSA), Yvonne Burns (Kaiapoi WMC), Ian Dickson 

(Waimate), Colin Mercer (Waimate), Merv Brenton (Ashburton RSA President), Pete Wakelin 

(Waimea), Craig Marshall (Gore Town & Country Club), Thomas Nichol (Gore Town & Country Club), 

Bruce Collins (Ashburton RSA), Barb MacGregor (Ashburton RSA) 

A minute’s silence acknowledged members who had passed in the last year. 

Apologies: Nil 

Minutes from previous meeting accepted.  Moved Ian Dickson (Waimate), Seconded Rayleen Adler 

(Hornby WMC) 

Matters arising from the minutes: 

Clubs NZ have not received a letter of intent from the Rangiora RSA to host the 2023 tournament, so 

Hornby WMC have offered to run this next year with golf being played at McLeans Island Golf Club.  

Moved Bruce Collins (Ashburton RSA), Seconded Brent Smith (Ashburton MSA). 

Hornby WMC to send letter of intent to host in 2023 to Clubs NZ. 

Gore Town & Country Club to host in 2024.  Moved Rona Millar (IWMC), Seconded John Cullen 

(Waimea) 

General Business: 

Costs going up to host tournaments.  Suggested a need to look at increasing team fees.  Hornby 

WMC given permission to raise fees up to $250/team.  Moved John Cullen (Waimea), Seconded 

Brent Smith (Ashburton MSA). 

Bigger enquiries now for availability of carts at tournament.  No medical certificate required but if 

needs outweigh carts available, players with medical certificates will get priority. 

Clubs must make sure their members club numbers are shown on entry forms.  

 

Meeting closed 6.20pm 


